FREQUENCY COORDINATION ALERT – MO8


The Spectrum Management Task Force met last week to discuss the subject of MO8s; that is, mobile operations associated with FB8 repeaters.  As you’ll recall, when the FCC adopted the FB8 station class code in November 2000 they did a mass conversion of all FB6/YG licenses in their database, to the new FB8 class code.  However, when they adopted the MO8 station class code in April 2001, they elected not to do a similar conversion. Many licensees chose to modify their license to reflect the MO8 class code while many others did not. As a result of this, the database is now a patchwork of FB8/MO8 licenses and FB8/MO licenses.


It has recently come to the attention of more than one FAC, that mobile only (MO) systems have been erroneously coordinated and licensed on the high side of repeater pairs that are already licensed for an FB8 on the low side of the pair.  This likely occurs because FACs are not properly researching both sides of a frequency pair before making the channel assignment, or if they are researching both sides, they are not giving proper consideration to incumbent MO high side operations that are associated with incumbent FB8 low side operations. To correct this situation, the Spectrum Management Task Force makes the following recommendations to all FACs.


When coordinating applications for operations on only one side of a frequency pair, FACs should perform research on both sides of the subject frequency pair in order to get a complete picture of incumbent operations and to consider how the proposed operation will impact those incumbent operations. This applies to all frequency bands.


In the UHF band, all incumbent high side mobile operations that are associated with an incumbent low side FB8 should be given the presumption of exclusivity even if they are only licensed as an MO, as opposed to the preferred MO8. 


The VHF band is more problematic because of the absence of pre-determined frequency pairs (with the exception of the former taxi frequencies) and because many VHF licenses contain multiple mobile-only channels in addition to the repeater “pair”, thus making it difficult to determine exactly which mobile frequency is paired with the FB8 channel.  Nevertheless, FACs must perform a judicious amount of due diligence in order to determine the proper pairing and when that determination is made, the presumption of exclusivity should be given to the mobile channel associated with the FB8, even if that channel is only licensed as an MO, as opposed to the preferred MO8. The Task Force recognizes that such a determination may not be possible in every case and that in fact, many VHF FB8s may have been erroneously coordinated and licensed in the first place. In spite of this, FACs should endeavor to ensure that the problems of the past are not perpetuated.

Applying this standard should, in most cases, prevent the erroneous coordination of new high side mobile-only applicants.  FACs may wish to encourage their clients to modify their licenses to reflect MO8, where applicable, to ensure they are provided the protection to which they are entitled.
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